
STATE OF MISSOURI 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
At a session of the Public Service 

Commission held at its office in 
Jefferson City on the 22nd day of 
December, 2015. 

 
 
In the Matter of an Investigation of the Cost to   ) 
Missouri’s Electric Utilities Resulting from    ) File No. EW-2012-0065 
Compliance with Federal Environmental Regulations ) 
 
 

ORDER SCHEDULING A WORKSHOP MEETING  
AND DIRECTING RESPONSE 

 

Issue Date:  December 22, 2015  Effective Date:  December 22, 2015 
 

The Commission has established this working case to consider the potential impacts 

of current and future Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) rules on the reliability and 

cost of the electric generation plant operated by Missouri's electric utilities.  On 

December 15, 2015, the Commission’s Staff filed a motion asking the Commission to 

schedule a workshop meeting to address the cost of compliance with the EPA’s Final Clean 

Power Plan Rule – Carbon Pollution Emission Guidelines for Existing Stationary Sources: 

Electric Utility Generating Units.  Staff also asks the Commission to invite utility, industrial, 

consumer, and environmental stakeholder representatives to make presentations at the 

workshop meeting.  Staff will be filing questions and scenarios in the next few weeks to 

assist those stakeholders in preparing their presentations. 

The Commission will schedule the workshop meeting that Staff has requested.   
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THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. A workshop meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 4, 2016, starting at 

10:00 a.m. and continuing until approximately 3:00 p.m.  The workshop meeting will be held 

in the Ballroom (Conference Room 450) of the Governor Office Building, 200 Madison 

Street, Jefferson City, Missouri 65102.   

2. Any stakeholder that wishes to make a presentation at the meeting is invited 

to do so.  Any stakeholder wishing to make a presentation must contact Natelle Dietrich, 

Staff Director, before the meeting to arrange their presentation.   Ms. Dietrich’s e-mail 

address is natelle.dietrich@psc.mo.gov.  Her phone number is 573-751-7427.   

3. The data center shall provide a copy of this order to those persons on the 

service list provided by Staff.  

4. This order shall be effective when issued. 

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 

 
 
Hall, Chm., Stoll, Kenney, Rupp, and 
Coleman, CC., concur. 
 
Woodruff, Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
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